Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF STATE
Division of Elections
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
1S-2.040
Statewide Uniform Voter Registration Application
The Department of State announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: January 18, 2024, 11:00 a.m.
PLACE: Heritage Hall, 500 S. Bronough St, Tallahassee, FL 32399 or 1(888)585-9008; Conference Rom # 201-297-717.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This is a reschedule of the hearing that was canceled for January 9, 2024. The proposed changes are to conform the language in the Statewide Voter Registration Application to statutory changes in chapter 2022-73 and 2023-120 Laws of Florida, providing addition information to the applicant about collection through a third-party voter registration application. The proposed changes also update the language and formatting of the Statewide Voter Registration Application generally, and simultaneously complete technical updates to the supervisors of elections’ addresses and telephone numbers on the back of the form. Comments to the rule have also been incorporated.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Genevieve McNalis at Genevieve.mcnalis@dos.myflorida.com
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 3 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jenna McLanahan at jenna.mclanahan@dos.myflorida.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Jenna McLanahan at jenna.mclanahan@dos.myflorida.com
